



Bryn y Deryn PRU Cefn Road Mynachdy Cardiff CF14 3HS Tel: (029) 2052 9398 Email schooladmin@brynyderyn.cardiff.sch.uk

Date: 16.3.2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Coronavirus (COVID-19)

At Bryn y Deryn and the Carnegie Centre, we take the health and safety of our pupils and staff very seriously and, whilst there have been no reported cases at the school to date, we wish to reassure you that measures are being taken in line with current advice from the UK's Chief Medical Officer.

As a school, we continue to promote good hand and respiratory hygiene and respectively request that you support this at home too. Further advice and information can be found via this link. Coronavirus (COVID-19): UK government response - GOV.UK

Cleaning arrangements within the school have been further enhanced and regular checks of all toilets ensure that there is soap available in every toilet throughout the day.

Whilst we are currently adhering to advice and remaining open as a school, we are mindful of the fact that closure may be inevitable in the coming weeks. In order to prepare for such an eventuality, we are in the process of collating online and hard copies of learning material, including revision resources for pupils about to embark upon examinations. We have been advised that Qualifications Wales is monitoring the situation and we will remain in regular contact with the WJEC regarding any further advice and updates.

We will continue to liaise with the local authority regarding our response to the virus and will be updating our website regularly with any new information and advice. Please check your inbox and phone regularly for any communication you may receive from us.

Thank you for your understanding and co-operation as we continue to work together to provide a safe environment for our school community.

Yours sincerely

Miss F Simpson Head of Centre